



UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

Northington Campus
University, Alabama
February 27, 1950

Dr. Henryk B. Stenzel
Box B, University Station
Austin 12, Texas

Dear Dr. Stenzel:

I plan to leave Tuscaloosa this coming weekend, perhaps March 5, and will arrive in Austin about Wednesday, March 8. I have written Washington concerning permission to conduct a discussion in one of your classes on geology of soils, and I presume it will be forthcoming soon. If you still wish me to hold this discussion I will be available any time after I arrive. We can make the arrangements, if you wish, at that time, or you can set the date now and I shall try to fit it in.

I consulted Phil LaMoreaux about the possibility of getting to Woods Bluff. He says that it will be impossible at this time of year since the rivers are up and since part of the outcrop has been flooded by navigation locks. He has, however, a fair collection of material from the site and will be glad to search it for specimens of the fossil that you want. He is very conscious of his indebtedness to you and will be very glad to contribute a specimen to you if he has it in his collection. He is now out of town or I should have already looked through his collection with him.

Hoping to see you next week.

Sincerely yours,

Eargle

D. Hoye Eargle